

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

August 30, 2017

Nicole Caplan Empire Telecom 16 Esquire Road Billerica, MA 01862

RE: **EM-**2

EM-AT&T-018-160622 - AT&T notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 761 Federal Road, Brookfield, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Caplan:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated August 29, 2017, submitted on behalf of AT&T requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, for the above-referenced exempt modification.

The Council hereby grants a one-year extension of time until July 11, 2018, to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, for the above-referenced exempt modification.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should AT&T need additional time to submit a notice of completion and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, or decides not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/bm



August 29, 2017

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE: EM-AT&T-018-160622 Extension of time Requested-761 Federal Road, Brookfield, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

We received the Connecticut Siting Council's acknowledgement to modify the existing telecommunication's facility located at 761 Federal Road in Brookfield, Connecticut on July 11, 2016. Due to construction delays, commencement of the modifications to the facility have not yet occurred. There will be no additional modifications to the facility other than those modifications that were purposed in our application dated June 21, 2016.

We respectfully request an extension of time to modify the facility pursuant to the application submitted on June 21, 2016.

Sincerely,

Nicole Caplan
Empire Telecom
Site Acquisition Specialist
16 Esquire Road
Billerica, MA 01862
ncaplan@empiretelecomm.com

Telephone: 978-284-3906